Check out our new online registration. Go to our web sitewww.southernhills.net. Click on Youth. This will take you to our youth page which is still under construction. Once at the youth page, click on forms. Registration is now open for Fall Retreat, Equip & Ski Retreat. If you were unable to attend the Parent Meeting last week, please see Andy or Jennifer to get your packet. Lads to Leaders information will be available soon.

KFC Activity - Friday Oct 5 - Ring Farm - 1st-5th grade group is invited to Ring Farm for a fun night of hayrides, corn maze and games. We will meet at the building at 6pm and return at 9pm. The cost is \$10 per person. Dinner will be provided. More details soon.

Youth

Oct. 13 - Fall Festival Oct. 14 -DLHS Chorus to Sing - Miller's Thrillers Oct. 20 Oct. 26-28 - Fall Retreat with Concord Road Oct. 31 - Trunk or Treat Nov. 3 - Devo at the Meade's

- Sky High with Concord Rd. Nov. 9 - Youth Holiday Party Dec. 8

Dec. 27-28 - Equip

Oct. 5

Jan. 18-20, 2013 - Ski Retreat

KFC

- Fall Festivalouth Oct. 13 - Trunk or Treat Oct. 31 - KFC Activity Nov. 2 - KFC Holiday Party Dec. 7

- KFC Activity

October 20 2012- Saturday - Miller's Thrillers

6th grade and up. Miller's Thrillers is a local haunted woods owned and operated by a Christian family. This year there are 2 attractions - the Haunted Woods and a Zombie Paintball havride. The attraction is now at a new location with an entirely new setup. We will meet at the building at 5:30 for supper and then head to Spring Hill. The Haunted Woods will cost \$12 and the Zombie Paintball Hayride is \$17 or you can do a combo pass for \$27. This is with our church discount. Please discuss which activity your child chooses. There will be time to do both. If they do not wish to participate, there is an entertainment zone and firepit. Dinner is provided. Return time: 9:30pm

Sept. 30-Sunday Service Afternoon - Our youth in grades 6th and up are invited to stay for a special service afternoon. We will head downtown to the Mellow Mushroom for lunch. We will spend the afternoon gathering supplies to fill and assemble Magi boxes. The youth room will be open all afternoon for those wanting to hang out and play games. If you would like to contribute money for this service project or for shipping the boxes, please see Andy Miller.

Fall Retreat-Oct. 26-28 - This year we will be joining Concord Road for our Fall Retreat at Valley View Camp in Greenbrier, TN. The cost is \$50 per person. Please register online at www.southernhills.net. You must complete the online form and turn in payment and waivers for your child to be registered. Feel free to invite a friend and join us for a fun weekend.

Volume 22 Issue 40

Sunday, September 30, 2012

ELDERS:

John Bufford **Dan Cottrell** John Cottrell Jerald Hill Joe Russell **Stoney Warren**

DEACONS:

Dale Alden-Education David Broome-Technologu Ken Cooley-Senior Activities David Cost-Benevolence Chris Doughtie-Education Chris Graham-Office Admin. **Herb Jones**-Building & Grounds Len McKnatt-Family Assistance Michael Meade-Youth Jerry Pritchett-Edification Groups Jeff Rhodes-Missions Dave Sweeney-Worship

MINISTER:

Dan Cottrell

YOUTH MINISTER:

Andy Miller

SECRETARY:

Pam Cost

~ Salvation In Christ ~

For several Sunday nights we have devoted the sermons to a study of the prologue to the Gospel of John (1:1-18). Today the morning sermon will continue that study as we discuss the theme "Salvation Is In Christ"

(John 1:17-18).

What is John saying in 1:1-18? He is emphasizing the eternal nature of Christ (1:1-2), our Lord's part in creation (1:3), that Jesus is Light and Life (1:4-13), and that the Word became flesh (1:14). He also discusses the role of John the Baptist as forerunner (1:6-8, 15). Finally, John affirms that grace and truth came through Jesus Christ and that the only begotten Son has declared the Father (1:16-18).

Tonight the young men will be in charge of worship. We always look forward to the times when they lead worship because they do a fine job. We appreciate the work of Andy Miller in planning this service.

We had a good gospel meeting with the Twomey church at Centerville. Some of those folks have been friends of mine for over fifty years. It was good to be with them, but it is always good to be back home.

Next Sunday morning we will begin a new series of sermons, "How to Have a Great Church," based on Ephesians 4:1 - 5:21.

Dan Cottrell

SUNDAY MORNING SERMON:

"Salvation Is In Christ" (John 1: 14-18)

SUNDAY EVENING SERMON:

YOUNG MEN

Office: (615) 794-5267 Fax: (615) 794-5342 Newsline: (615) 794-8885 Email: southernhillschu@bellsouth.net Website: www.southernhills.net 2508 Goose Creek By-Pass, Franklin, TN 37064

PDF

SICK/PRAYER LIST

Marguerite Steele is still at home recovering from an upper respiratory infection.

Albert Jones is back at NHC. The family requests no visitors at this time.

Wilma Davis had out-patient surgery last week for a blocked artery in her leg. Everything went well and she is recovering at home.

Don Newhouse, Beth Lincoln's uncle, is undergoing chemo, but is not doing well at this time.

Becky Tucker underwent surgery for appendicitis and is now recovering at home.

David Paxton's sister, Maureen Carter, has been diagnosed with cancer and they ask for prayers on her behalf. Her address: 10 Giles Close, SOLIHULL, West Midlands, England B929QE. David & Vicki Paxton have moved to Dallas, TX.

Timmy Walker's son, Neil, was in an accident in Kentucky. He did not require surgery as was originally thought. He is staying with his future mother in law. He needs to be off his leg for three months.

Donald Smith's cousin, **Kelli Kristian**, had an MRI for his brain tumor. The dark spots have gone away and the remaining tumor is in remission. Everything looks good. Thanks to all for your prayers.

Dorea Johnston's mother, Susan Collins, has completed chemo and radiation. She had several small spots which seem to have disappeared and the large tumor has been reduced by 80%. Great news!

Remember our expectant Mothers: Misty Fortner and Rachel Haedge.

Continue to remember: Robin Crutcher, Caroline Darden, Bobbie Wilhoite, Richard Marlin, John Faulkner, John & Ruth Daines, Bob Bufford, Madelyn Gregg, Jane Davis, Joe Russell, Stoney Warren.

Our shut-ins: Evelyn Billings, Marie Oakley, Mary Allen, Nell Buttrey, Dorothy Eaves, Ramelle Patterson & Odessa Barnhill.

GREETERS for October: David & Pam Cost

Pick up Member/Visitor Cards:

TODAY: Mason McKnatt & Luke Johnston Oct. 7: Ben Meade & Cy Warren

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Tonight the youth of our congregation will conduct the service.

Ladies Bible Class and Mens Prayer Group meet on Wednesday at 10am.

We have a listing of our college students and their addresses on the table in the foyer. Please pick one up!

Dan Cottrell has a new cell phone number: 615-714-4640.

Linda's number will remain the same.

The last day to bring in your items for the Tennessee Children's Home will be next Sunday, October 7th.

Tenn. Children's Home Food & Supply Drive

It's time for the TCH Fall Food & Supply Drive. If you wish to make a monetary donation, please give to one of the Elders (checks payable to TCH). Items needed:

- ~100% Bottled Apple, Grape, and Orange Juice
- ~Sweetened Cereal
- ~Sugar-Granulated
- ~Spaghetti Sauce and Spaghetti Noodles
- ~Little Debbie Snack Cakes
- ~Shout Stain Remover
- ~Vegetable Oil
- ~ Bleach
- ~ African American Hair Products
- ~ Paper Towels
- ~Toilet Paper



Sympathy . . .

Our sympathy is extended to the Broome family on the passing of David's grandmother, Betty Duene Broome. Her funeral was yesterday at Pennville Church of Christ in Summerville, GA.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

FELLOWSHIP MEAL

On Wednesday
October 3rd ~ 5:45 pm

On The Menu:

Bar-B-Q, Baked Beans, Potato Salad, Corn Light Bread, Strawberry Cake, Tea, Lemonade

Sign Up By Tonight

~ DLHS CHORUS TO PERFORM ~

David Lipscomb High School Chorus will be our guests on Sunday evening, October 14th. Following worship they will perform for us. Our own Ben Alden is a member of the award winning group. Please plan to stay and enjoy fellowship with these talented young men and women. Dinner will be provided and the menu is Italian.

We have received a thank you card from Steve and Alpha Dean Baker thanking Southern Hills for the love and caring shown Alpha Dean on the passing of her sister, Katherine Bennett.

Bob & Cleta Alexander have moved. Their mailing address is P.O. Box 745, Columbia, TN 38402. Their physical address is 1096 Misty Morn Circle, Spring Hill, TN 37174.

Oct. 13-Fall Festival-Our annual Fall Festival is only a few weeks away. Invite family & friends & join us out on the farm for a fun-filled evening with games, pumpkin carving, bonfire & hayride. Place & Time: Andy & Jennifer Miller's home at 5:30pm. Dinner is provided. We are asking our members to bring drinks or your most festive dessert. We will have a contest with prizes for the most festive!

CHILDREN'S BIBLE HOUR TEACHERS FOR October:

3-5 Years: The Johnstons K-7 Years: The Grahams

TODAY ~ SUNDAY, September 30, 2012

Ushers: Scot Baker.

Gary French, Cullen Rodgers

Preside at Lord's Table: Desmond Sumerel Serve the Lord's Supper: Chris Graham, Phillip McCullough, Michael Meade, Ben Meade

Reader: Ken Cooley
Opening Prayer: Jerry Pritchett
Closing Prayer: Jeff Rhodes

TONIGHT'S SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE:

P.M. Preside/Lord's Supper: Randy Holt Young Men Opening Prayer: Young Men Closing Prayer: Young Men

THIS WEDNESDAY, October 3, 2012

Opening Prayer:Tony TuckerClosing Prayer:David BroomeSong Leader:John Rhodes

THE RECORD

Last Sunday (9/23) Morning Worship 276

Sun. School 204 PM Worship 142

Pivi vvoisiip 142

Wed. Night (9/26) Bible Study 167

Contribution Last Sunday \$ 8,709.00 Contribution YTD 364,274.00 Contribution Goal YTD 418,009.00

NURSERY - TODAY: September 30, 2012

AM: Lindsey Eaton & Sandy Campbell **PM**: Becca Melton & Peggy Hill

NURSERY - NEXT Sunday, October 7, 2012

AM: Vi Waldrep & Carrie Alden PM: Becky & Macie Tucker

COLLECT COMMUNION CUPS - October

The Doughties & The McKnatts

BUILDING LOCK-UP - October

John Bufford KITCHEN CLEAN-UP - October

Donna Warren, Cleta Anderson & Pam French

FOOD GROUP LEADERS - October

Wanda Ezell - 599-6779 Peggy Hill - 776-5352

QUARTERLY ELDER CHAIRMAN (Oct.-Dec.)

Stoney Warren